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COOTAMUNDRA-GUNDAGAI COUNCIL TO DEMERGE 
 
Minister for Local Government Wendy Tuckerman has today made the decision to 
demerge Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional Council. 
 
Mrs Tuckerman said she considered the recent reports published by the Local 
Government Boundaries Commission, which examined the demerger proposal under 
Section 218CC of the Local Government Act 1993. 
 
“This is a complex decision which I’ve made after considering both the report and 
dissenting report,” Mrs Tuckerman said. 
 
Mrs Tuckerman said her decision was based on the merits of the proposal put forward 
by Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional Council and the subsequent recommendations 
and examination by the independent Boundaries Commission.  
 
“There are countless examples across the state of amalgamated councils performing 
strongly by lowering costs and delivering better infrastructure and services for 
residents,” Mrs Tuckerman said.  
 
“It is disappointing that Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional Council has not been able 
to achieve this outcome. 
 
“I’d like to thank Cootamundra-Gundagai councillors and staff for serving their 
communities. I will make a further announcement on next steps and transitional 
arrangements in due course” 
 
“Finally, I’d also like to acknowledge the Local Council Boundaries Commission for its 
work” 
 
Mrs Tuckerman said it is anticipated council elections for the de-amalgamated shires 
will be held in line with the local government general elections in September 2024. 
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